Minutes of the September 27, 2017 Special Meeting

The meeting was called to order on September 27, 2017 at 7:00 pm

All board members were present. The location for this meeting was 4756 Baldwin St. Onondaga, MI.

Steve mentioned this portion of the meeting will be to conduct interviews for the custodian position.

Pam Brown came in. Rhiannon asked questions from a form that had been created for these interviews. Pam asked some questions of the board.

Penny Honaker came in. Rhiannon asked questions from a form that had been created for these interviews. Penny asked some questions of the board.

Deborah Fossum came in. Rhiannon asked questions from a form that had been created for these interviews. Deborah asked some questions of the board.

We postponed discussing the candidates to discuss a zoning issue.

Diane gave the board members a copy of what had been intended for the clerks report for September, telling of our zoning officer trespassing on a citizens property. This citizen had also stated some remarks, she was told, he had said in front of a person she had working. Rodger Hector was present. He told us he knew he wasn't supposed to be there so he did not say a word. The board determined this was a "he said, she said," situation and no action would be taken. After this the zoning officer will have a warrant before he goes on this property. Steve also offered to go with Rodger on home visits.

Discussion continued on the applicants for custodian. Diane made a motion to hire Pam Brown on a 6 month trial basis. Steve seconded. All ayes.

We discussed the bids for snowplowing for the 2017-2018 season. Rhiannon made a motion to accept Jims bid. Steve seconded. 4 Ayes. Jim Tow abstained.

Diane made a motion to adjourn. Rhiannon seconded. All Ayes, meeting adjourned at 8:24pm.

Minutes prepared and submitted by, Diane Johnson, Onondaga Township Clerk